
 
 

Aim High....Fly High! 

2nd February 2015 

 

Dear Parents/Carers, 
 

‘This is a GOOD school.’  OFSTED February 2015. 
 

I am very proud and delighted to be able to share the recent Ofsted Inspection findings with 
you. The full report is attached and will be put on our website. It will be available on the Ofsted 
website from 9th February.  Follow the link www.ofsted.gov.uk .Please do take the time to read 
the full report.  
 
The inspection team was highly experienced and professional. They conducted the inspection 
with a very high level of scrutiny. They concluded that in all 5 judgement areas; Leadership and 
management, Behaviour and safety of pupils, Quality of teaching, Achievement of pupils and 
Early years provision, our school was Good and they gave the Overall effectiveness judgement 
as Good.  
 
At the inspectors’ feedback meeting to governors and the senior leadership team, they 
confirmed that some aspects were outstanding and this is indicated in the full report. The 
inspectors recognised that the school ‘has a vibrant and stimulating curriculum’ with an 
‘outstanding range of special events and clubs’. The quality of teaching is ‘good ,with evidence 
of some outstanding teaching’ and ‘teaching assistants provide good, focused support.’  
 
The areas for improvement identified by the inspectors, which will lead us to become 
outstanding, had already been identified by the leadership team and we are already working on 
these. 
 
I would like to thank all the parents who found the time to fill in the Parent View and sent us their 
good wishes during the inspection. It was much appreciated by the staff.  
 
Finally, I would like to thank our school’s very hardworking and dedicated staff as well as the 
governors who support the school on a volunteer basis. Together we are a fantastic team who 
are ambitious for our school and well placed to improve the school further. 
 
 

Yours sincerely, 
 
 
Mrs. Debbie Gould 
Headteacher. 
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